2/24/25
To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing in support of companion bills H-5351 that proposes all medical professionals and
aesthetic professionals in Rhode Island may work and delegate to the full extent of their scope of
practice.

[ have been seeing Tara Phelps, CRNA for over a year. She is kind, considerate, caring, and very
professional. She has my best interest at heart and I always leave there feeling like I received the
best care. She takes her time, listens to my concerns and explains everything before it is done
and while it is being done. The spa atmosphere is relaxing and calming, which is in stark contrast
to a doctors office. [ went for a consultation at a doctor’s office before beginning my care with
Tara and the atmosphere was cold, sterile and felt like a factory. I leave Tara’s office feeling
relaxed and well taken care of.

[ want to continue to receive care aesthetic care from my CRNA and, furthermore, I do not want
to lose the right to choose who my provider.

Sincerely,
Jennifer Rubino



